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Item Description: Approval of the contract with Moye Electric Company for the 

construction of the SR-21 at McCall Road Signal Project. 

 

Summary Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of the construction contract with 

Moye Electric Company for $420,725 to complete the SR-21 at McCall Signal Installation. 

 

Executive Summary/Background: 

The project involves the installation of a traffic signal at the intersection of SR-21 and McCall 

Road in Effingham County. This is a lump sum contract requiring compliance with Georgia 

Department of Transportation (GDOT) standards. The construction contract includes: 

 

1. Full coordination with GDOT. 

2. Completion of all work within 90 days from the issuance of the Notice to Proceed. 

3. A total project cost of $420,725, as detailed in the contractor's bid proposal. 

Moye Electric Company has been selected following a competitive bidding process (Invitation 

for Bid 24-ITB-069). 

 

The scope of work includes meeting GDOT specifications to improve traffic flow and safety at 

the SR-21 and McCall Road intersection. Following bid evaluations, Moye Electric Company 

was determined to be the most responsive and responsible bidder. 

The project aligns with county goals for transportation safety improvements and fulfills local 

planning priorities. 

 

Alternatives for Commission to Consider 

1. Approve the construction contract with Moye Electric Company. 

2. Do not approve the contract and provide alternative direction to staff. 

 

Recommended Alternative: 1 

Other Alternatives: 2 

Department Review: Procurement, T&H, County Engineer 

Funding Source: 2025 FY Budget  

Attachments: Contract 24-ITB-069, and Tabulation 

 


